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NEWS & NOTES

News & Notes is a weekly (that’s the goal) publication that has been ongoing since August.  It is available on the CTU website and through Member Mobilization emails.  This is an update of the work that is being done on behalf of all of our teachers, paraprofessionals, psychologists, nurses, speech language pathologists, therapists, sign language interpreters, and social workers.  

PAUSE ON PARCC
David Quolke and Tracy Radich met with legislators in Columbus.  The CTU is seeking legislation that would prohibit the use of PARCC Assessment results for high stakes decisions that impact teachers.  Meetings with Senators Peggy Lehner, Cliff Hite, and John Eklund as well as Representative Hayes went very well.  Senators Lehner & Hite were especially interested in legislation that would provide safe-harbor for teachers.  Legislation is being drafted that would provide teachers safe harbor from results of PARCC and AIR tests.

SAFE HARBOR

A CTU priority is to have legislation introduced and passed that would prohibit the use of PARCC Assessments for high stakes decisions that impact teachers.   When in Columbus - legislators usually refer to this as safe harbor.  Last year, in the Mid Year Budget Review (HB 487) an amendment was added that would provide safe harbor for school districts.  HB 487 (MBR) provided "Safe Harbor" for school districts for the 2014-2015 school year.  The law specifically prohibits report card ratings issued for the 2014-2015 school year from being considered in determining whether a school district or school is subject to sanctions or penalties.  HB 487 recognizes that school districts should not be "punished" based on the results of new PARCC assessments administered in Ohio for the first time in 2015.

HB 487 also allows school districts to enter into an MOU to not use the results of PARCC assessments for high stakes decisions.  This is not automatic.  As a matter of fact, there is not one school district that we have heard of in Ohio that has actually entered into an MOU.  The CTU is seeking legislation that would make it mandatory to NOT use the results of PARCC Assessments without an MOU.  

Many legislators that we have talked to seem to believe that teachers already have a safe harbor from the results for high stakes decisions.  Some do not realize that an MOU is required.  That is why the CTU is asking members to send emails to Senators about safe harbor.  Education, education, education.

MD/AU CLASS SIZE & STAFFING

In response to a grievance regarding MD/AU class size and staffing, Mary Moore is meeting with teachers in several of these classrooms  along with representatives from the CMSD special education department to find a solution that is good for kids and fair for teachers. This grievance is slated for arbitration but coming to an agreement crafted with the help of our members involved is preferred. If it is not possible for the district and the CTU to come to an agreement it will be left in the hands of the third party arbitrator. 

Any teachers in these classrooms who wish to share their experience and have not been contacted please email Mary Moore, mary.moore@clevelandmetroschools.org. 

SENATE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON TESTING

The Ohio Senate announced a committee to study student testing.  Testing concerns of teachers and parents have been voiced and heard.  This committee comprised of teachers, administrators, a parent, and other experts and began to meet last week.  Senator Faber and Lehner say that this committee is not to take "testimony about the problem, but to formulate ways to solve it."  Shari Obrenski has been asked to serve on this committee as well as OFT President, Melissa Cropper.  

PARCC and over-testing of students is a concern of educators and a priority of the CTU.  What also has to be a concern is - if the PARCC is eliminated what will it be replaced with?  How will the over-testing of students be reduced effectively?  The state needs to take time and make sure that they do the right things and not change from one bad assessment to another.   This committee is going to be an important for making recommendations that will impact the assessment of student growth.  The committee has a survey that they are asking educators to take.  That survey has been emailed to Chairs and is posted on the Cleveland Teachers Union FaceBook Page.  Please take a minute to share your thoughts with this committee.
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